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GOVERNING BODY MEETING: 3 DECEMBER 2015 
 

Chief Clinical Officer’s Report 
 

 
1. Purpose of the Report 
 

To provide an update on a number of projects, initiatives and meetings 
which have taken place since the last Governing Body meeting and any 
associated issues. 
 

  
2.  System Resilience 
 

2.1 Through the work of the System Resilience Group, the National 
Emergency Care Improvement Programme (ECIP) is supporting the 
Vale of York urgent and emergency care system to improve 
performance, particularly this winter.  

 
2.1.1 ECIP is sponsored by NHS England, Monitor, the NHS Trust 

Development Agency and the Department of Health. An enhanced offer 
from the Emergency Care Intensive Support Team (ECIST), with 
experts from health and social care, is providing support that includes 
an innovative collaboration network which provides links to strong 
performers and additional programme management support to help 
local systems aid resilience planning. 

 

2.1.2 This work, being delivered through the System Resilience Group, 
includes the following five programmes: 

 

 Assess to admit 

 Intermediate care model 

 Delayed transfer of care  

 Early supported discharge 

 Discharge to assess  
 

2.2 To ensure that local systems are resilient during the winter period we 
have a number of schemes in place. These include Urgent Care 
Practitioners, the ArcLight project, the Yorkshire Housing Handyman 
Service and the Rapid Assessment Team. The step up and step down 
beds scheme in Fulford Nursing Home has also been extended for the 
winter period. The impact of these schemes has been evaluated over 
the last six months and monthly monitoring against key indicators is in 
place for the winter. 

 

2.3  The CCG and York Teaching Hospital NHS Foundation Trust are 
working together to review flow at York Hospital Emergency 
Department (ED). This includes putting in place processes that will 
ensure the rapid triage of patients so they move efficiently through the 
system, where this is clinically appropriate. Whilst this work takes 
place, we continue to fund the GP in the ED.  
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2.4 To ensure further resilience, additional sessions throughout the 
Christmas and New Year period have also been offered to Primary 
Care. 

 

3. Primary Care Co-commissioning 

 

3.1 Previously created as an affiliate to the Quality and Finance 
Committee, the Primary Care Co-commissioning Committee has been 
reviewed and established as a separate committee chaired by Keith 
Ramsay.  The membership has also been reviewed and now includes 
two members from the CCG’s Council of Representatives. 

 
3.2 The CCG has also established a Primary Care Delivery Group that is 

chaired by Dr Tim Maycock. The group reports to the Primary Care Co-
commissioning Committee and drives the delivery of pathways, 
schemes and funding bids for Primary Care. 

 
3.3 The next meeting of the Primary Care Co-commissioning Committee 

takes place at 10am on Tuesday 22 December 2015 at West Offices, 
York. 

 

4.  Integrating Health and Social Care in the Vale of York 

 
Integrated Care Pilots in the Vale of York are the focus of NHS 
England’s annual report – Pioneers, New Models of Care.  The report, 
a short film, features the work of the CCG and its partners in Selby, 
Pocklington and York.   

 

5. Musculoskeletal services 

 
5.1 Through the mobilisation phase of the MSK procurement, for a number 

of reasons that would have materially affected the outcome of the 
process, the CCG made a decision not to proceed to contract 
signature.  This has been discussed fully with Governing Body 
members and the Governing Body is asked to formally ratify the 
decision made. 

 
5.2 The CCG has had very positive discussions with York Teaching 

Hospital NHS Foundation Trust regarding the local Musculoskeletal 
(MSK) service.  

 
5.3 It is confirmed that GP referrals to York Teaching Hospital NHS 

Foundation Trust’s MSK service will re-start on 1 December 2015. We 
continue to work with colleagues at the Trust regarding access to self- 
referrals to MSK services. 
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6. CCG Forecast Financial Position 2015/16 

 

Following discussion with NHS England formal notification was 

received that, as part of NHS England’s categorisation of CCGs who 

deviate from financial plans, NHS Vale of York CCG is now classed as 

an organisation in turnaround due to the ongoing deterioration of the 

financial position. 

 

7. Council of Representatives 
 

Members of the Governing Body met with the Council of 
Representatives on Thursday 19 November 2015.  This was a very 
productive meeting.  Pat Crowley, Chief Executive of York Teaching 
Hospital NHS Foundation Trust, attended part of the meeting to discuss 
collaborative working and future models of care. 

 
8. System Leaders Work 
 

The System Leaders Board met on 19 November 2015.  This was a 
very positive meeting with agreement to working collaboratively 
together across the health and social care system to improve care for 
the people of the Vale of York and also Scarborough, Whitby and 
Ryedale. 

 
9. Emergency Preparedness, Response and Resilience 
 

Rachel Potts, Chief Accountable Officer for Emergency Preparedness, 
Response and Resilience (EPRR), presented the EPRR Self-
Assessment Framework and updated policies for EPRR and Pandemic 
Flu to the Governing Body for approval at its Part II meeting on 
5 November 2015.    NHS Vale of York Clinical Commissioning Group 
has undertaken a self-assessment against required areas of the NHS 
England Core Standards for EPRR and the Governing Body agreed the 
CCG was fully compliant against the core standards. 

 
 

  

10. Recommendation 

  

The Governing Body is asked to: 

 

10.1 Note the report. 

10.2 Ratify the decision not to proceed to contract signature for the MSK 

service. 


